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Dear Friends,

Greetings!

As usual for this time of year | am sending you the agreed text from the Church Leaders — a letter for
the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. This year’s letter is written by the Bishop of Salford, Rt Revd
Terence Brain on behalf of the Presidents of Greater Manchester Churches Together. He draws on
material from the World Council of Churches, the Churches of Jerusalem and the Churches Together
in Britain and Ireland. This is a testimony in itself to the quality of relationships and networks within
an ecumenical vision,

There are many signs of good ecumenical working at all levels of church life whether its between
denominations nationally, international dialogues strategic conversations at county level, all kinds of
chaplaincy and of course Churches Together Groups and Local Ecumenical Partnerships. All this
growth and development is the fruit of years of prayer and both structural and spiritual ecumenism.
Those who used to speak of ‘tiredness or an ecumenical winter’ are pleasantly surprised and re-
engaged with new partners.

On 11™ October 2010 as many of you know there was a wonderful celebration of the centenary of
the great World Missionary Conference held in Edinburgh. The commitments the Churches made
that evening are quite remarkable and ecumenical development across Greater Manchester will
certainly be building on all that. For that reason the text of that Commitment is on the back of the
Unity letter.

Please feel free to quote these letters in Newsletters, Diocesan mailings and in any form of
reproduction that you chose including local and denominational websites, and anything you may
write or say. There is much for us to celebrate and of course we must persist in prayer!

| look forward to meeting many of you in the coming year.

Yours in Christ ~
Grassna. R."K-“;V

The Revd Graham R Kent
Ecumenical Development Officer

Enc: Unity Prayer letter + Commitment
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Dear Friends, Charity No. 503258
Greetings!

All things in common is the theme for the week of prayer this year and the verses from the Book of
Acts 2:42-47 have been chosen as the starting point of our prayers, both personal and in congregations
and communities.

We are grateful to the present day Christians of Jerusalem who have prayed together and prepared the
Week of Prayer for us this year. It comes out of a church experience that is long suffering and still
suffering. It comes out of an experience that is an icon that reflects the face of Christ, the Suffering
Servant, into the modern world and a good place to start our week’s contemplation. We begin with the
roots of Christian prayer: “And they devoted themselves to the apostles’ teaching and fellowship, to
the breaking of bread and prayer.” Here are recorded the earliest Christian prayers of the mother
church of us all and it is most appropriate that this is the place we start. Going back to our roots is
something that interests most people: “Who do you think you are” is a popular TV series because it
roots us in our personal histories and we all have this need to belong. This week the Churches of
Jerusalem invite us to go back to our Christian roots. Who do we Christians think we are?

The text from the Book of Acts reminds us of the four roots of the True Vine from which all branches

* must draw life: the Teaching of the Apostles (“I believe in God the Father Almighty... and in Jesus
Christ, His Son who was conceived by the Holy Spirit..”): this belief in the Blessed Trinity calls us to
reflect in our lives the same unity - expressed in the Apostles Creed - in our relationships with fellow
Christians. Fellowship is the concrete expression of the second commandment from Christ - to love
our neighbour because of the love we have received from God. The Breaking of Bread, Eucharist, is [
a direct command from Christ “Do this in memory of me”: “love one another as I have loved you”: “a
man can have no greater love than to lay down his life for his friend. You are my friends if you do
what I command you”. Prayer, uniting of heart and mind to God, was the source of the strength of
Christ himself — “I pray that you may be one as I and the Father are one” The Church has always

asked Christ to teach us how to pray, “Lord, teach us how to pray!” — Our Father.

. Last September, in Westminster Abbey Pope Benedict, speaking to the Christian family said: “In a
society which has become increasingly indifferent or even hostile to the Christian message, we are all
the more compelled to give a joyful account of the hope that is within us (1Pet3:15), and to presgnt
the Risen Lord as the response to the deepest questions and spiritual aspirations of the men and
women of our time”. In unity of prayer let us ask the Lord.

Bishop Terence Brain (R.C. Salford Diocese) Revd Dr Phillip Egan (R.C. Dioc of Shrewsbury)

Bishop Nigel McCulloch (CofE Manchester Dioc) Bishop Chris Edmundson (CofE Bishop of Bolton)

Bishop Mark Davies (CofE Bishop of Middleton) Bishop Robert Atwell (CofE Chester Diocese)

Revd David King (Methodist Bolton & Rochdale District) Revd Dr Keith Davies (Methodist Manchester & Stockport
District)

Revd Richard Church (United Reformed Church) Revd Andrew Funnelt (Baptist Church NW Assoc)

Revd Phil Cooper (Moravian Church) Major Mel Jones (Salvation Army)

Bishop Dr Doyé Agama (Apostolic Pastoral Association) Redeemed Christian Church of God .

Nick Clifford (Society of Friends) Bishop Allan Simpson (Church of God of Prophecy)
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To mark 100 years since the World Missionary Conference in
Edinburgh Churches Together in Manchester held the ONE IN CHRIST
event on Monday 11" October 2010. This included an Ecumenical
Celebration at the Whitworth Hall in the University and those present
committed themselves to the following statement:-

Loving God, we thank you for the marvellous richness of your one holy catholic apostolic people
and for being invited into your one body. May we live to praise and serve you and work together
strengthened by your Spirit.

Reconciling God, we ask forgiveness for the brokenness of your church and our share in its failures.
We seek to commit ourselves to work together more effectively across Greater Manchester.

We joyfully acknowledge that we are brothers and sisters in Christ and of one another.

We willing accept again your call to discipleship seeking to work together at all levels of church life
wherever possible.

We commit ourselves to listen to one another, to receive your gifts from each other, to pray
together and to all that works for the building up of your church.

We will endeavour to co-operate in mission, witness and service to the world and in the struggles
for justice, peace and integrity of creation.

We will continue to pray for richer fellowship, deeper unity, and the search for true communion,
which is your desire and gift.

We ask these prayers through Jesus Christ Our Lord. Amen

Those present included representatives of:-

Apostolic Pastoral Association Baptist Church (NW Association)

Church of England Redeemed Christian Church of God
Society of Friends Church of God of Prophecy

Roman Catholic Church Methodist Church

Congregationalist Church Moravian Church

Salvation Army United Reformed Church

University Chaplaincies International Chaplaincy to the University
Syrian Orthodox Church Mount Shiloh Assemblies of God, Gorton
Indonesian Christian Fellowship Coptic Orthodox Church

Taiwanese Christian Fellowship Brazilian Student Church

Grace Community Church (Urdu speaking) Ethio-Eritrean Church

Korean Church

GMCT also includes: 90 Churches Together Groups and 35 Local Ecumenical Partnerships,

GM Industrial Mission, FE Chaplaincy Development Officer, GM Community Chaplaincy and Christian
Aid.

We soon hope to welcome the Church of the Nazarene, the Elim Pentecostal , New Testament of
God Church and ChristHouse Bible Church into membership.

If you and your church are able to join us in this Affirmation and Commitment
we would be pleased to welcome you

Please contact the Ecumenical Development Officer, Revd Graham R Kent, at the following address
and telephone No.: GMCT Office, St Peter’s House, Oxford Road, Manchester M13 9GH
Tel: 0161 273 5508 : email: sph.gmct@man.ac.uk and our website is: www.gmct.org.uk




